
B’NAI ISRAEL BULLETIN

SERVICE CHANGEB’NAI ISRAEL REFORM TEMPLE
67 OAKDALE BOHEMIA ROAD
OAKDALE, NY 11769
(631) 563-1660

WWW.BNAI-ISRAEL.ORG

VOLUME 26, ISSUE 7 JULY 2025TAMUZ/AV 5785

PLEASE JOIN US ON SATURDAY JULY 5 AT 10 AM FOR AN
INFORMAL MORNING SHABBAT SERVICE. IT’S AN OPPORTUNITY

TO CELEBRATE SHABBAT AND THE HOLIDAY WEEKEND. 
HEALING & YIZKOR NAMES WILL BE INCLUDED.

SERVICE 
CHANGE
Fri July 4th

Shabbat Service
has moved

to Sat July 5th
at 10 am

Shabbat at the Beach
July 11 at 6:30 pm



Each day that passes, it feels like we can’t avoid hearing stories of increased 
hate and fear. Truthfully, it can feel overwhelming. And yet, each week, we are 
commanded to stop……and take a moment to pause, to be present and to look 
around at the blessings in our world.  It’s extremely difficult to celebrate 
shabbat during these times, but it’s something we need. We need to be 
reminded that no matter what else is going on, we are surrounded by natural 
beauty and awe.

I know that one moment that helps me realize this in a deep way is Shabbat at 
the Beach. We stand and sit on the sand, hearing the ebb and flow of the 
ocean, while smelling the salty air. We can’t help feeling the wind flow – as 
we try to hold onto our prayer packets, while we sing, pray and rejoice. 

For me this moment is spiritual, joyous and wonderful.It’s an opportunity to get out of the house
and connect with our outside world. And more than that, it is holy beyond words. And don’t take
just my word for it, consider some perspectives of my colleagues who express their sacred
connections to the outdoors through a Jewish viewpoint. 

Rabbi Jaime Korngold, the Adventure Rabbi says,
“It's quite possible that God tried to talk to Moses in the city. But with all the distractions of
everyday life-the noise of the marketplace, the dust from the caravans, and his friends saying hello
as he passed by-Moses didn't notice God's call. So, too, when we are off the grid in wilderness, we
have the time to slow down and notice God opportunities.”

Certainly, having Shabbat at the beach is just one of those opportunities. 

Rabbi Mike Comins cites a polish born theologian, and activist of the 20  century, Rabbi Heschel. He
notes that,  

th

“Abraham Joshua Heschel writes, ‘Awe precedes faith; it is at the root of faith. We must grow in awe
in order to reach faith. Awe rather than faith is the cardinal attitude of the religious Jew.’ Wilderness
is the everyday gateway to awe. Heschel was famous for beginning a lecture: ‘I've just seen a
miracle, I've just seen a miracle! I saw the sunset.’"

Seeing the sunset over the water is particularly full of awe. 
Rabbi Owen Gottlieb writes specifically about his experience at a shabbat on the Beach saying,
“Years ago, I attended my first Shabbat on the Beach service with the Malibu Jewish Center and
Synagogue. As the sun set, we lit candles and began to sing the bracha (blessing). Just moments into
our singing, dolphins broke water offshore. I was in awe. I learned that the dolphins had become
part of the Shabbat on the Beach ritual; whenever the singing started, the dolphins greeted the
worshipers.

That night, praying Maariv Aravim, the prayer for the God who brings on evenings, gave new
meaning to my contemplations of God, who sets the constellations in the heavens, rolls light from
darkness at dusk-and sets the dolphins in the ocean amid the waves.

Whenever we're awed by beauty, we can raise our thoughts to contemplate the Divine Source of
awe.”

We sadly won’t be seeing dolphins at our Shabbat at the Beach, but that doesn’t change our
moments of true holiness – instances that are unique and special to us. We have the sounds of
children running to the playground, soulful music, and the waves and birds. And most importantly a
shared time of holiness when we need it most.

I hope that you’ll join us this year to celebrate Shabbat at the Beach on July 11  at 6:30 pm at
Sayville Marina Park, complete with birthday and anniversary blessings for the month of July. And if
you aren’t able to attend, maybe take a moment to step outside and feel the magic and Godliness of
summer; we can all use a little extra awe in our lives.

th

Best wishes to all!

Rabbi Rosenthal’s Message



Dear Temple Community,

June, my first month as Temple Board President, was a busy one—filled with 
many opportunities to express appreciation and share in celebrations. During 
our first June Shabbat, the Temple Board was installed and we also recognized 
four members who were leaving the Board. These four members were eligible 
to become honorary Board Members because they each served more than 8 
years. We expressed gratitude to: Paul Weber for his 12 years (2013-2025), 
Debby Lazen for her 15 years (2010-2025), Paul Fink for his 18 years 
(2007-2025), and Barbie Saslau for her 25 years (2000-2025). On June 20th, 
we experienced a beautiful Sisterhood Shabbat and Installation, which was 
dedicated to the loving memory of Stephanie Plewka. We will always value Stephanie’s dedication to
Sisterhood, to the Temple Board, and to the congregation. 

We also celebrated two B’nai Mitzvahs—-Chloe Newman and Jack Plawner have been welcomed as
Jewish adult temple members. Again, Mazel Tov to them and their families.

Our amazing Ducks Concession volunteers got off to a great start, making significant contributions to
our fund-raising efforts. Additional volunteers are always welcome to join the fun—contact Joel
Silverman to get involved. 

Our June 27th Pride Shabbat will reflect on our core value of inclusion and our goal of being a safe
and welcoming space for all, which is described in our Diversity Statement. Creating the Diversity
Statement was a goal of the Temple Board. One of our next projects is the development of a Mission
and Vision statement; these statements are important because they can clarify our core purposes
and guide us in making decisions about things we hope to achieve. I will keep you informed of our
progress.

I have a feeling June was just the beginning of many busy months to come. 

Shalom,
Fran 

President’s Message

School is over, summer has just begun, and many of us are beginning to enjoy days at beaches and
pools. Many families are not as fortunate, and children are at home where there may be little, or
nothing, to eat. Because children are not getting free or reduced breakfasts or lunches at school,
there is a strain on family food budgets and available cash. We have begun receiving requests for
help, and we’re hoping you will be as generous as possible. 

There are bins in the Temple and school lobbies and we’re asking you to bring non-perishable food
and household items whenever you come into the buildings; we will take the items to the Chestine
Coverdale Sayville Food Pantry to be distributed to families in need. The last time I delivered boxes
and bags of food to the Pantry, many of the shelves were bare and your donations were greatly
appreciated. Supermarket and pharmacy cards are especially welcome and are an easy way to help
people. 

If you, or someone you know, needs help, please contact me. All requests are held in confidence and
discretely handled.

Thank you for your continuing support of our Outreach program. 

Outreach Committee - Alice Lambert



Fri July 4th 
Shabbat Service

has moved to 
Sat July 5  at 10 amth

SERVICE 
CHANGE

Please join us on Saturday,
July 5  at 10 am for an

informal morning Shabbat
Service. It’s an opportunity to

celebrate Shabbat and the
holiday weekend.

th

Healing and Yizkor names
will be included.



Torah & Haftarah Readings
July 5 : Numbers ch. 19 vs. 1 through ch. 22 vs. 1th

Judges ch. 11 vss. 1 through 33

July 12 : Numbers ch. 22 vs. 2 through ch. 25 vs. 9th

Micah ch. 5 vs. 6 through ch. 6 vs. 8

July 19 : Numbers ch. 25 vs. 10 through ch. 30 vs. 1th

Jeremiah ch. 1 vs. 1 through ch. 2 vs. 3

July 26 : Numbers ch. 30 vs. 2 through ch. 36 vs. 13th

Jeremiah ch. 2 vss. 4 through 28; ch. 3 vs. 4

MAZEL TOV TO...MAZEL TOV TO...
Sofia Zurbaran on winning the Ira Rosenfeld Memorial Scholarship Fund annual
scholarship.

PLEASE BE ADVISED

July 11  is the cut-off date to guarantee cast bronze

plaques for the High Holidays.
th



Make an Appointment
Click Here to make an appointment

Although our participation in blood drives has waned in
recent years as our Congregation gets older and smaller,
when supplies are short, when there's an emergency
situation on Long Island and in the entire NY area, the Blood
Center comes to us to help fill the void and help catch up.

Anticipating that the situation is not likely to improve over
the traditionally slow summer season when demand actually
increases as donations decrease, the LI Blood Center has
asked that we host a drive on Thursday, August 28  from 2
pm to 6:30 pm. That gives us some time to plan ahead.  

th

 If you are eligible to donate and can be available that day,
please mark the calendar now and make plans to be there.
Donors can be as young as 16 with parents' permission, or
over 75 with an OK from a doctor. There is no requirement
of Temple membership and your friends, neighbors, and
extended family are urged to join you.

Appointments can be made online (link above)

August 28 2 pm-6:30 pm

Blood Drive at
B’nai Israel
The New York Blood Center needs us!

https://donate.nybc.org/donor/schedules/drive_schedule/331975


J U L Y  2 0 2 5

RELIGIOUS
SCHOOL NEWS

We hope everyone is enjoying their summer and we look
forward to seeing you all in September! Registration forms for
2025-26 are available on the temple website.  Please return
them as soon as possible! Remember that after August 8th there
will be a $25 late fee to re-register. Again, this year we are
offering the chance to register your children for Pre-
K/Kindergarten for no fee. We hope you will take advantage of
this special opportunity. 

REGISTRATION FOR 2025-2026 IS OPEN!

This year we will be holding four summer evening Hebrew classes. The
recommended donation is $18 for all four classes. The dates will be Tuesday
 July 8th, July 29th, August 11th, and August 20th from 7:00 pm to 8:30 pm. We
encourage all students to take advantage of these classes as they will ensure your
child’s continued success in Religious School.  To register please fill out and send
in the form below to the Temple office or call the Temple office (631) 563-1660. 

____________________________________________will attend summer Hebrew lessons.

He/she was in grade_______________ and this year's Hebrew teacher

was_____________________ . 

___________________________________                   _______________________________

 Parent signature                                                  Home telephone 

Enclosed is a check for $ _______ 

SUMMER HEBREW CLASSES

Shabbat on the Beach: July 11  at 6:30PMth

Kid-dish: July 18  th

Picnic Shabbat: 8/8

SUMMER HAPPENINGS





Summer Camp 
at B’nai Israel !

For the first time this summer, B'nai Israel will host two, two-week sessions of Club
SciKidz day camp in our Religious School building.  Camp will offer a variety of STEM-
focused subjects for Pre-K to 7th graders, Monday to Friday, 9:00 am to 4:00 pm.
Scheduled dates are July 21st to August 1st and August 18th to the 29th.

For additional information or to reach Club SciKidz directly, see flyer below.

https://centrallongisland.clubscikidz.com/




The Membership Committee continues to meet monthly to share ideas for reaching out and
welcoming new members, as well as exploring possible activities that would support all members in
joining together and building relationships. Over the summer, the Committee will meet to review
options for future local field trips and to discuss ideas for a special “progressive dinner.”

Some members have continued to participate in Special Interest Groups, which are developed
around common interests. In June, the Couples Connection Group enjoyed an evening of dance in
the Temple Social Hall. For information about the Couples Connections, reach out to Richard Motlin
at: Richard.motlin@gmail.com 

The Leisurely Singles group visited the Bayard Cutting Arboretum to enjoy a walk and then lunch at
the cafe. The Leisurely Singles Group will be having a planning meeting on July 23rd to share ideas
for future activities. Reach out to Barbara Abrams at: 631-495-7511 for more information.

If you have questions about membership or ideas to share, or if you are interested in joining the
committee, please let us know at membership@bnai-isrel.org

Duck Fundraising
Update

With almost a third of our 2025 season behind us as of early 
June, there is good news to report. We are firmly established 
with the new concession management team as its #1 
non-profit volunteer group. We've been given every 
opportunity we can handle to earn commissions for B'nai 
Israel and are enjoying a respectful and comfortable working 
relationship with management and paid staff throughout the 
ballpark.

Through our first six games we've banked just over $8,000
 in commissions and tips and are on track to reach our budget
objective of $20,000 by September.

We've already deployed 30 Temple volunteers this season, including two first-timers plus several others
who haven't worked with us since before Covid. But there is always room for more volunteers! It's not too
late to step-up and join the Temple's Ducks Team. Email ducks@bnai-israel.org.

 Three games in July all feature fireworks, big crowds and big bucks, on the 3rd, 12th and 19th. Please join us
in taking full advantage of those opportunities!

mailto:membership@bnai-isrel.org
mailto:ducks@bnai-israel.org




Do you shop at Stop & Shop? 
If Yes, you can purchase Stop & Shop Gift 
Cards from  the Temple and then we get a 
percentage back as a donation to B’nai Israel!

They can be purchased through our website 
or see Rich Lindner on Friday evenings or call 
(516) 641-8050 or the Temple Office. Consider 
donating these gift cards to the Temple’s Outreach 
Committee to help others in out community who are in 
need of some assistance.

Dynamic Chair Yoga with Bonnie Rubell

Dynamic Chair Yoga is an intermediate level yoga class held at our Temple 
every Thursday morning at 10:30 am.  

This is an active yoga class for fit seniors who want to start or 
continue their yoga practices. This class presents 
modifications for many yoga poses. Students choose the 
modifications which work best for them. This is a Hatha 
chair approach aimed at building body strength for 
balance and flexibility for life activities such as 
walking, hiking, travel, dog walking, kayaking and 
more. Special therapeutic exercises on the Yoga 
mat will address typical age-related physical 
changes and conditions. Senior Yoga is 
strengthening, therapeutic and protective for 
body and mind. It’s also social and fun. This class
 is also appropriate for all ages who want to get 
back to an exercise program after a long break.
 



M o u n t  S i n a i ,  N Y

Tuesday, September 9, 2025

1 Clubhouse Drive, Mount Sinai, NY 11766

Schedule
8:00 am    Check-In with Coffee & Bagels
9:00 am    Shotgun Start
2:00 pm    Lunch, Awards, Raffles

General Information
Check-In and Registration at Willow Creek
Country Club Clubhouse

Proper golf attire is requested: 
Collared shirts and no denim

If a raindate is necessary, all participants
will be contacted.

For Additional Information
Please contact B'nai Israel Reform Temple
(631) 563-1660
golf@bnai-israel.org

Presenting Sponsor Package                  $3,500
Sponsor:    Lunch
Includes:    Three Foursomes
                       Three Large Tee Signs
                       Display of Corporate Banner
                       Hole #1 Recognition Sign
                       Inside Cover in Golf Outing Journal
                       10 Raffle Tickets per Golfer

Sponsor’s Package                                          $2,100
Sponsor:    Lunch
Includes:   Two Foursomes
                      Two Large Tee Signs
                      Display of Corporate Banner
                      Hole #1 Recognition Sign
                      Full Page in Golf Outing Journal
                      8 Raffle Tickets per Golfer

Patron’s Package                                              $925
Includes:    One Foursome

              One Large Tee Sign
                      Hole #1 Recognition Sign
                      Half Page in Golf Outing Journal
                       4 Raffle Tickets per Golfer

Individual Golfer Package                         $175
Includes:   Greens Fees and Cart
                      Lunch
                       2 Raffle Tickets

Tee Sponsor                                                         $115
Includes:    Tee Sign
                       Quarter Page in Golf Journal

Packages & Pricing

Golf Journal Advertising
1/4 Page                                              $30
1/2 Page                                              $50
Full Page                                            $100
Inside Front Cover - full page   $125
Back Cover - full page                  $125

Register by mail  or online! 
For details visit bnai-israel.org/golf 

Honoring
the memory of
Steve Sonkin

Ra
bb

i E
meritus Dr. Steven Moss

Golf 
Outing

September 9, 2025September 9, 2025



Registration Form
You can also register online! For details visit bnai-israel.org/golf 

Please complete the following form and return to:
B'nai Israel Reform Temple, c/o Artie Diamond, 67 Oakdale Bohemia, Rd, Oakdale, NY 11769

Make checks payable to B'nai Israel Reform Temple
Payment by Credit card can be made online or by phone (631) 563-1660

Rabbi Emeritus Dr. Steven Moss
Dr. Steven Moss, the Rabbi Emeritus of B’nai Israel Reform Temple, is involved in many state,
county, and local service programs, including Chairman Emeritus of the Suffolk County
Human Rights Commission, Member, Center of Social Justice & Human Understanding,
Chaplain Emeritus for Suffolk County Police Department & Sheriff’s Department, Founder
and Leader of the Suffolk County Anti-bias Task Force, and Board Member, National
Association of Retired Reform Rabbis.

Steve Sonkin
Steve Sonkin was a lifelong member of B'nai Israel Reform Temple, a Past President, and a
beloved friend to all.

B’nai Israel Reform Temple 
B'nai Israel Reform Temple participates in and supports a wide variety of community
programs and services. These include The Greater Sayville Food Pantry, Anti-Bias Educational
Programs, and the B’nai Israel Community Outreach Program.

Name:  __________________________________________________________________________
Company:  _______________________________________________________________________
Address: _________________________________________________________________________
City: ________________________________________ State: _____________ Zip: _____________
Phone: _______________________________________
Email: ____________________________________________________________________

Packages
___ Presenting Sponsor     $3,500
___ Sponsor                             $2,100
___ Patron                                $925
___ Individual                         $175
___ Tee Sponsor                     $115

Journal Advertising
___ 1/4 page                                              $30
___ 1/2 page                                              $50
___ Full page                                            $100
___ Inside Front Cover - full page  $125
___ Back Cover - full page                  $125
Please send artwork for ads to golf@bnai-israel.org or mail a hard
copy to B'nai Israel Reform Temple.Names of golfers, if known:

___________________________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________
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Golf 
Outing

September 9, 2025September 9, 2025



B’nai Israel Reform Temple, 67 Oakdale-Bohemia Rd., Oakdale, NY 11769 

 

2025 Yom Kippur Yizkor Book 

 
Dear Congregants, 

 

During these relaxing summer months, it is amazing to realize that the High Holy Days 

are not that far away!  It is traditional to make a Yizkor donation during Yom Kippur.  

Since 1995, it has become our tradition at B’nai Israel to create a Yom Kippur Yizkor 

album to remember our loved ones. These albums are kept in our library as permanent 

remembrances.  In order to have the album ready for this year’s High Holy Days, we 

must begin right now! 

 

Attached are samples of the different size memorials from prior Yizkor books. 

 

 Size   Minimum Donation  Notes 

 

 Full Page   $72.00          Choice of sayings 

 Half Page   $36.00 

 Quarter Page   $18.00 

 

Please fill in the order form on the back and return it to the Temple by Monday,  

September 26th. 

 

Please note: 

As in the past, all memorial plaques will be automatically listed, along with the names of 

the associated families. 

 

 

Shalom. 

 

         

Over please for order form → 



 

B’nai Israel Reform Temple, 67 Oakdale-Bohemia Road, Oakdale, NY 11769  (631) 563-1660 Fax: (631) 563-9816 

 

2025 Yom Kippur Yizkor Book 
Order Form 

In Memory Of:   

(Please Print)   

   

   

   

   

   

 

Remembered By:   

(Please Print)   

   

   

 

Memorial   Full Page @ $72.00   Quarter Page @ $18.00 

Size:   Half Page @ $36.00   

For full page memorials select one of the following: 

 None 

 “A good person leaves an inheritance to their children’s children.” ~ Proverbs 13:22 

 “Adonai has given, Adonai has taken away, blessed is the name of Adonai.” ~ Job 1:21 

 “The righteous require no monuments - their words and their deeds are their memorials.” ~ 

              Shekalim 2:5 

a  Zichronam livracha – may their memory be a blessing 

 “And they shall dwell in the house of the Eternal forever.” ~ Psalm 23:6 

 “May their souls be bound in the bond of everlasting life.” ~ 1 Samuel 25:29/ El malei 

 “_________________________________________________________________.” 



Ethan William Snair Memorial Fund
Gammie - In loving memory of my beloved grandson Ethan William Snair
Roberta Snair Saraceni - In loving memory of my beloved grandson Ethan William Snair
Jerry & Roberta Snair Saraceni - In fond memory of Charlie Paskin

Help-A-Family
Rochelle & Gerald Slochevsky
Toby Bolson - In loving memory of my husband Alan I. Bolson

Music Fund
Eve & Tom Mattina - In honor of Cantor Ilana
Michelle & Paul Gray - In honor of Cantor Ilana
Linda & Nick Monaco - In honor of Cantor Ilana
Ellie & Ed Smith - In honor of Cantor Ilana
Miller & Diamond Families - In honor of Cantor Ilana upon receipt of her Doctor Of Music

General Fund
Brian Meister & BSA Troop 43 - Eagle Project donation
Sandy Greenberg - In memory of David Stein
Alice & Mike Lambert - In honor of Mary Fink’s 70  birthdayth

Alice & Mike Lambert - In honor of Dot Lewis’ 90  birthdayth

Alice & Mike Lambert - In memory of Donna Abend
Mona & Scott Warner - In memory of Stephanie Plewka
Bea & Lee Horn - In memory of Stephanie Plewka
Alice & Mike Lambert - In memory of Charlie Paskin
Alice & Mike Lambert - In honor of Fran Leiboff becoming President of the congregation, 
       wishing her good luck
Karen & Art Diamond - In memory of Stephanie Plewka

Yahrzeit Fund
Lori & Alan Saltus - In memory of Philip Rauchman
Lori & Alan Saltus - In memory of Richard Saltus
Emilee & Norman Rosenbaum - In memory of Ruth Rosenbaum
Emilee & Norman Rosenbaum - In memory of Tony Cruz
Rich & Trish Lindner - In memory of Shirley Lindner
Rich & Trish Lindner - In memory of Rich’s grandmother, Clara Lindner
Barbara & Willard Sprague - In memory of Louis Freeman
Barbara & Willard Sprague - In memory of Solomon Chernow
Eric & Suzanne Bukzin - In memory of Jacob Bukzin
Ellie & Ed Smith - In memory of Lena Feinberg
Marlene Rosolinsky - In memory of Eva Evelyn Schaefer

Religious School Fund
Fran Leiboff - In memory of Donna Abend

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund
Renee & Daniel Sussman

Donations & Contributions
We gratefully acknowledge the following donors for their contributions to B’nai Israel Reform Temple:

To make a donation online please visit www.bnai-israel.org/donations 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
29 Jun 30 1 2 3 4 5

6 7 8 9 10 11 12
Bulletin Deadline

13 14 15 16 17 18 19

20 21 22 23 24 25 26

27 28 29 30 31 Aug 1 2

3 4

7pm Summer 
Hebrew Class

Notes

7:30pm Temple 
Board Meeting

8pm Shabbat Service

Leisurely Singles 
Planning Meeting

10:30am Chair Yoga 8pm Shabbat Service

Deadline to RSVP for 
Picnic Shabbat

10:30am Chair Yoga

7pm Summer 
Hebrew Class

6:30pm Shabbat at 
the Beach

4:30pm Ducks 
Concession Stand

10:30am Chair Yoga

7:30pm Finance 
Committee

10:30am Chair Yoga 7pm Kid-ish Shabbat
4:30pm Ducks 
Concession Stand

July 2025

4:30pm Ducks 
Concession Stand

10:30am Chair Yoga
Shabbat Service 
moved to Saturday 
Morning

10am Shabbat 
Service

7:30pm Fundraising 
Committee (Zoom)



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
27 28 29 30 Jul 31 1 2

3 4 5 6 7 8 9

10 11 12 13 14 15 16
Bulletin Deadline

17 18 19 20 21 22 23

24 25 26 27 28 29 30

2pm Blood Drive

31 Sep 1

4:30pm Ducks 
Concession Stand

Notes

7:30pm Finance 
Committee

7pm Summer 
Hebrew Class

10:30am Chair Yoga 8pm Shabbat Service

7:30pm Temple 
Board Meeting

4:30pm Ducks 
Concession Stand

10:30am Chair Yoga
7:30pm Musical 
Shabbat

7pm Summer 
Hebrew Class

4:30pm Ducks 
Concession Stand

10:30am Chair Yoga 7pm Kid-ish Shabbat
4:30pm Ducks 
Concession Stand

8pm Shabbat Service

August 2025

8pm Shabbat Service
4:30pm Ducks 
Concession Stand

10:30am Chair Yoga
6pm Picnic before 
Shabbat

7:30pm Fundraising 
Committee (Zoom)

7:15pm Family 
Service





HELP DONATE TO THOSE IN HUNGER!
ACCEPTING NUTRITIOUS AND 

NON-PERISHABLE ITEMS

PLEASE CONTINUE TO BRING YOUR DONATIONS TO THE TEMPLE. 

THANK YOU IN ADVANCE FOR YOUR GENEROSITY

ALL YEAR B’NAI ISRAEL REFORM TEMPLE
67 OAKDLE BOHEMIA RD

OAKDALE, NY 11769



July 5th

 Lillian Berman
 Rose Denker
 Robert Drucker
*Mary Falk
*Martin Fein
 Helen Tuck Fine
*Leo Garvin
*Anita Gertzkis
*Gloria Goldson
 Michael Hechler
*David Israel
*Estelle Joseph
*Hirsch Katz
*Sol Kolbrenner
*Irving Kozminsky
 Samuel Margolis
*Bernard Miller
*Jacob Needleman
*Reuben Perkal
*Harry Ribner
*Israel Rothbart
*David Rothenberg
*Yosef Sabah
*Samuel Schneck
 Anna Schwartz
*Jack Schwartz
*Marvin Schwer
 Ann Stahl
*Kenneth F. West
*Sir Nicholas Winton
 Irving Ziegler

Yahrzeits
July 11th
 Isabel Alexander
*Robert Alpert
*Beatrice Bernstein
 Samuel Bossert
 Murray Caen
*Norman Cantor
*Florence Cohen
 Yetta Forman
*Lillian Garvin
 Bernard Gerber
*Lillian Gittleman
*Morris Goldsher
 Patricia A. Johnson
 Robert I. Koretz
 Charles Krasner
*Lothar Lack
*Bert Leibowitz
 Louis Lehrbaum
*Marcia Lensky
*David Levy
*Edna Lewinson
 Carmella Mandanici
*Allen Miller
*Rita Miller
*Edith Okun
*Helen Rosen
*Abraham Rosenthal
*Albert Segal
 Claire Shapiro
 George Sparling
*Rose Strum
*Tillie Terry
*Michael Warner
*Annette Weinman
*Dorothy Wetchler
*Irwin Wolberg
*Lawrence I. Wolfson
 Harold Zuckerberg

July 18th

*Sylvia Adelson
*Sylvia Appel
*Robert Barb
*Bessie Einbinder
*Max Eisenberg
*Samuel Gaba
 Emil Gilbert
*Harold Golden
 Edith Greenstein
*Mae Handler
 Corinne Helfand
*Miriam Hofstadter
 Sylvia Murdock
*Jack Novodoff
*Miriam Penn
*Antonio Pierre
 Richard Riggs
*Charles Rosenberg
*Adele Rosenhaus
*Joanne Roth
*Richard Rubin
*Leo Sacks
*Samuel Saltz
*Dr. Arnold Schillinger
*Irving Schreiber
*Ann Shapiro 
*Barbara Sharman
*Bertha Silver
 Rose Sokolik
 Lisa Strawn
*Bernard Swiss
 Ann Tannenbaum
 Dolores Tatt
*Martha Taylor
*Andrew Terrizzi
*Stanley Weissman

July 25th

 Robert Abrams
*Leonora Ainbinder
*Ann Baker
 Jay Bernstein
*Roslyn Bromberg
*Joan Bukzin
*Max Chapoff
*Philip Chapoff
*Albert Draizen
*Betty Esbin
*Sarah Finkelstein
*Charles Goldstein
*Anne Hoffer
 Donald J. Johnson
*Rudolph Korten
*Harvey Kulekofsky
*Rose Leiboff
 Elaine Lewis
*Herb Morrison
*Irving Paskin
*David Peper
*Herman Rolnick
*Joan Sands
*Ida Sattler
*Pauline Scheer
*Arthur Schwartz
*Iszo Schwimmer
 Alfred Scott
*Minnie Seltzer
 Leon Stein
 Aaron Solomon Texin
 Edgar Van Kuren
*Augusta Winograd
 Helene Yauch
*Iris Zimmerman

Please Contact Us
Please contact us when someone is sick or if there is a death in the family so that the Temple can
extend its assistance. Before making any funeral arrangements, please call.

See Temple Directory (next page) for phone numbers.

Condolences
The B’nai Israel Reform Temple extends its deepest condolences to the Abend family on the loss of
Matthew’s mother, Donna Abend; and to the Donatelli family on the loss of Carrie’s dad, Jerome (Jerry)
Tatt. May they find comfort in the blessings of good memories that will always be theirs.



Temple Directory
67 Oakdale Bohemia Road, Oakdale, NY 11769           (631) 563-1660         www.bnai-israel.org
Temple Office, Karen Smollins    office@bnai-israel.org

Clergy
Rabbi Jessica Rosenthal   (928) 925-3279   rabbi@bnai-israel.org
Cantor Ilana Plutzer   cantor@bnai-israel.org
Rabbi Emeritus Dr. Steven Moss    rabbiemeritus@bnai-israel.org

Board of Trustees as of June 1, 2025
President, Fran Leiboff     franpres@bnai-israel.org
Past President, Seth Berman
Executive Vice President, Jay Tuller
VP Buildings & Grounds, Mark Wittenberg     bandg@bnai-israel.org
VP Fundraising, Debby Lyons     fundraising@bnai-israel.org
VP Administration, Mike Lambert
Treasurer, Jack Goodman
Financial Secretary, Joel Silverman   financial@bnai-israel.org
Recording Secretary, Barbara Abrams      recsec@bnai-israel.org
Trustees: Allison Rothstein, Arthur Diamond, Natalie Berhumoglu, Joi Garvin, Suzanne Wittenberg,
Richard Motlin, Thea Gunther, Sarah Van Keuren, Matthew Abend, Trish Lindner, Sarah Vezina, Andy
Yellin, Michelle Gray and Jennifer Diamond.
Representatives: Brotherhood: Gil Sacks, Sisterhood: Ann Michelson, School: Paige Sacks
Legal Representative: Steven Taitz

Religious School
Chairperson, Alice Lambert   (631) 589-1375
Religious School Office   (631) 563-1663     school@bnai-israel.org
Bar/Bat Mitzvah Scheduling, Fran Baker   (631) 567-1537

Committees, Groups, and Individuals to know
Custodian, Charlene Minier
Sisterhood President, Joi Garvin   sisterhood@bnai-israel.org
Brotherhood President, Gil Sacks    brotherhood@bnai-israel.org
Membership, Suzanne Wittenberg    membership@bnai-israel.org
Ritual Committee, Joi Garvin & Alice Lambert    ritual@bnai-israel.org 
Donations Committee    donations@bnai-israel.org
Landscaping Lesli Vohwinkel    (305) 927-7847    lvohwinkel@gmail.com
Outreach, Alice Lambert    (631) 589-1375    amlambert430@gmail.com 
Communications, Jeannette Berman   (631) 775-6147 webmaster@bnai-israel.org
Catering Committee, Rich Motlin

Temple Caterers
B’nai Israel is limited to these caterers for any celebration in the Temple Social Hall. Please see the
Kitchen Committee with any questions or requests.
Lessing's Caterers  (631) 277-7800 or (631) 581-0022
Mitzvah Caterers of Plainview   (516) 938-1310  or (516) 351-0661
Woodbury Kosher  (516) 681-7766
Zan’s Kosher Caterers   (631) 979-8770
Miller Place Bagel & Deli   (631) 331-4576
Pastrami & Friends   (631) 499-9537








